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A MESSAGE FROM THE PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

June 1– FINAL Pizza Day 

June 4–  Gr. 4/5 Soccer Tournament 

June 5–  Gr. 7/8 Soccer Tournament 

June 6– K-Gr.4 Trip to Marry Poppins Play 

June 7— Band Trip to Wonderland 

June 8– PA Day (No School)  

June 11-13– Gr. 7/8 Trip to Montreal 

June 12– Sr. Track and Field  

June 14– All Library Books DUE 

June 18– Primary Trip to Ripley’s Aquari-

um  

June 19– Jr. Track and Field  

June 20– GRADE 8 GRADUATION! 

June 22–  Play Day! (Gr. 1-8) 

June 22– Kinder Trip to Winona Park  

June 22– School Council Hotdog 

Lunch for All 

June 25– All Report Cards Go Home 

June 26– Janet Lee Soccer Day 

June 27– FINAL Celebration Assem-

bly, 8:10 a.m. 

June 28– LAST DAY of SCHOOL 

To keep current on upcoming school events, 

check out our School Website and Calendar 

www.hwdsb.on.ca/janetlee/events regularly!  

It is hard to believe that June is already here! With the Summer fast approaching I 

want to take this time to give a BIG THANKS to all staff, students, and families at 

Janet Lee for making the 2017-18 school year an amazing year! It has been a phe-

nomenal year here with many great events, achievements, and opportunities. 

June brings home Provincial Report Card 2. On June 25th, all K-7 students will re-

ceive their report card along with a letter outlining their class placement for Sep-

tember 2018-19. On June 28th, students will visit their new classrooms and meet 

their new teachers for their 2018-19 school year. Please know that many factors are taken into considera-

tion when we are building classes for the school year including the social and academic needs of all stu-

dents. On top of student needs, we must ensure that all Ministry of Education class size requirements are 

met at the school level. Due to the many factors impacting class building, no changes to class placements 

will be made at this time. Thank you for your understanding as we work to support your children.  

June is looking like a very exciting month here at the school.  Please continue to check the website for up-

dates to the calendar.  

Enjoy a safe, relaxing Summer with family and friends.  We will see you all on SEPTEMBER 4th! 

Mrs. J. Anderson 

Please continue to check the Janet Lee web-
site and follow Mrs. Anderson on Twitter. 
@JanetLee_HWDSB for upcoming events and 
special occasions throughout the year. 
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  JUNE NEWS Janet Lee Sports Highlights! 

May was a very busy month for athletics at Janet Lee. It began on May 4 with the Senior Swim 

meet. This was a very successful meet for Janet Lee, resulting in a number of individual top 3 

placements, as well as a few overall banners! Next up was the Ice Hockey tournament held at the 

Quad Pad. Fifteen students in Grades 6, 7 & 8 got to showcase their hockey skills. Although we 

didn’t win the tournament we played hard and showed great teamwork.  The next sport was Water 

Polo. Apparently we are very good at Water Polo and were undefeated in the tournament! Soccer 

was next for the Senior Girls’ and Senior Boys’ teams. Each team played in their respective tour-

naments at Glendale High School.  There was tough competition but the teams held their own and 

looked stellar! Both teams are looking forward to the co-ed tournament on June 5.  

On May 22, five students competed in a Golf tournament held at Flamborough Hills Golf Course. It 

was a wet day but the students had a lot of fun and we even had one student, Mallory Mackesy, 

place 2nd! The month ended with our Ultimate Frisbee teams playing in a tournament at Salt-

fleet.  We took 2 teams to the tournament because we had so much interest in this fast-paced 

sport. It was a gorgeous day and our teams looked incredibly strong, finishing first and second! 

Great Job to all of the athletes and a Big Thank You to all of the coaches for all of their hard work. 

Go Jaguars! 

ATTENTION Grade 8 Students...SAVE THE DATE!! 

Grade 8  Graduation will take place.. 

Wednesday, June 20th, at 6:00 p.m. 

 

Ceremony at Paramount Alliance Church 

Dinner and Dance to follow at Marquis Gardens, 

Rymal Road 

Important!.. 
(Grad Rehearsal will take place from 9:00-11:00 
a.m.) 

CONGRATULATIONS 

CLASS OF 2018! 

P 
LAY DAY!!     

June 22nd   

(Gr. 1-8) 

The City of Hamilton Public Health Department 

monitors weather forecasts closely and notifies 

the media and community partners of a heat 

event. A heat event occurs when the forecast 

calls for one or more days with a 40°C or higher 

humidex reading. Once HWDSB has been noti-

fied of a heat event, information will be posted 

on our website and the following precautionary 

steps will be taken for students:   

HEAT EVENTS 

 Limit physical outdoor 
activities   

 Ensure access to water   

 Close drapes and blinds   

 Move students through 
cooler areas of the school   

 Monitor students for symp-
toms of heat stress  
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  JUNE NEWS 

Class Building for 2018-2019 School Year 

It is that time of year again when the staff at Janet Lee will be working 

hard to build classes for September. If you and your family feel that there 

is a compelling social/emotional and/or academic reason to request a class-

room please provide this in writing to Mrs. Anderson no later than June 7, 

2018. We will take requests into consideration as we build classes for next 

school year.                                                                                                   

 

Thank you.  

September 2018 Classroom Organization: 

FDK - Ms. McLean/ Ms. Spagnuolo 

FDK - Ms. Mitchell/ Mrs. Merla 

FDK - Mrs. Rogers/ Ms. Speziale 

FDK - Mrs. Federico 

Grade 1 - Mrs. Dawdy 

Grade 1 - Ms. Cole 

Grade 2 - Mrs. Rivers 

Grade 2 - Mrs. Filoon 

Grade 2/3 - Mrs. Ritchie 

Grade 3/4 - Mrs. Wilson 

Grade 3/4 - Mrs. Lewington 

Grade 4 - Mr. Rogers 

Grade 5 - Mrs. Needham 

Grade 5/6 - Mr. Cole 

Grade 6 - Mrs. Leroux 

Grade 6/7 - Ms. Lake 

Grade 7/8 - Mr. Asquith 

Grade 7/8 - Mrs. Harriman 

Grade 7/8 - Mrs. Chiasson 

The end of the school year is only a few weeks away.  Rest assured, any 

unused funds in your School Cash Online MyWallet account will continue 

to be available to make purchases at the start of the school year in Septem-

ber.  

For parents/guardians who have already registered on School Cash Online, 

you will not need to re-enter your child’s PIN codes after the initial setup, 

even if your child is moving on to another HWDSB school.  

Not receiving emails about items available to purchase?  Upon your next 

login to School Cash Online, check the “My Account” tab and that you 

have consented under “Manage Email Notifications” to receive payment 

notices and reminders.   Need help?  Call the Parent Help Desk at 1-866-

961-1803 

With the support of School Cash Online, we’re making 

paying for school related expenses easier.  

You can now make online payments through our 

school website or by using your credit card. This is a 

win/win by making it safer and more efficient for 

everyone by reducing the amount of cash and 

cheques coming into our school.  

While parents will still have the option to send cash or 

cheques for school related expenses, we encourage 

you to get on board with our new service and register 

today and begin receiving notifications by email.  

If your child is moving to another HWDSB school in 

September, by registering now, your payment history 

and registration will move with you to the next school. 

HWDSB School Cash On-Line….               What Happens Next Year? 

A BIG Congratulations to our Janet 

Lee students and families for raising 

a total of $5,850.30 for this year’s 

Jump Rope for Heart! Well Done, 

and Thank You for supporting the 

Heart and Stroke Foundation! 
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  JUNE NEWS 

Kindergarten Parents, Please click on the link, 

below, to complete the short survey: 

http://oursurvey.ca/kps 

...A Note from Janet Lee’s Treasured Volunteer, Carolyn Duncan: 

Janet Lee is Extremely Excited 

to announce our recent Grant 

received from the Heritage 

Green Trust in the very gener-

ous amount of $45,000.00! 

This gracious gift will be used 

towards wonderful improve-

ments to our Learning Com-

mons and  FDK natural play-

ground! 

Thank You Heritage Green 

Trust! 

Reminder: 

 

Our Final Pizza Day will be 

on Friday, June 1st! 

I have witnessed so many great school 

events inside and outside the classroom. I 

am amazed to look back at all of the school 

items that the parent council has been able 

to "gift" to Janet Lee through our fundraising 

efforts! Keep up  the hard work!! Janet Lee 

school parent council is always welcoming 

new faces and ideas. Even a hour a week will 

benefit the school. I encourage you to get 

involved with our school.  It is the easiest 

place to make a new adult friend, get to 

know your children's peers, and to be 

an active part of your child's life as they 

grow up...too quickly. Most importantly, it 

teaches self worth both to our children and 

ourselves. 

I wish you all health 

and happiness!! 

Carolyn Duncan  

 

A Final Thank you Janet Lee!! 

 

I wanted to say good-bye 

and thank you to all the 

amazing teachers and sup-

port staff - your posi-

tive commitment to the stu-

dents does not go unrecog-

nized and you do make a dif-

ference in their lives!  Over 

the 12 years of helping in this 

fantastic school,  


